
Area 17 Panel 71 

2021 Orientation Assembly 

Alternate Delegate Report 

Aloha Area 17 Panel 71 Trusted Servants, I would like to thank the Kihei district volunteers and our 

virtual platform helpers , and our area chair for hosting a wonderful assembly. 

   I a excited and grateful to serve panel 71 as the alternate delegate to help support our Delegate 

Kunane D. And serve the body in any way needed.  

   My duties as Alt. Delegate as written in Area 17 S $ G is – 

A. Perform the Delegates duties in his absence, which I hope will not happen but over the years I have 

worked with Kunane closely and be ready to support and be ready to do anything to carry the 

message.  

B.  Maintain and update the GSR Orientation Handbook and the Structure and Guidelines for the 

Hawaii Area Assembly of Alcoholic Anonymous.  We have sent out hard copies to all districts so our 

new GSR’s can check with your DCM’s for your copies. 

C.  Conduct orientation sessions for GSR’s and DCM’s as needed.  I feel yesterday’s orientation session 

went well and appreciate all the attention from new GSR’s.  We will continue to orientate new GSR’s 

in coming assemblies. 

D.  Serve, either as a member or chairperson on ad-hoc committees, as deemed appropriate by the 

area chair.  With all the great communication with panel officers and suggestions from our last 

panel, there is a good chance I will be doing this duty. 

E.  Serve as a voting member on the Hawaii Annual State Convention Steering Committee.  I am 

excited to work with the AHC to help the steering committee to have a great convention.  We have 

already met this past Thursday and you will hear all about if from our convention standing 

committee chair. 

F.  Act on actions accepted by the Area Assembly, at the request of the area assembly.  Such as, if 

there is any policy or structure change, I will help revise S & G and/or any literature we have, to help 

our area. 

G.  Appoint the area’s standing committee chairs in conjunction with other area officers and with 

that I would like to thank the body for confirming all of Panel 71’s standing committee chairs. 

I look forward to working with all of the trusting servants through Panel 71 on helping Area 17 as we 

help the suffering alcoholic through this pandemic and beyond.  Thank you for letting me serve and 

please stay safe. 

Mahalo, Tommy G. 

 

 

 

 

 


